Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs)

Why am I being offered a repeat cervical screening test?

The cervical screening test is often called a ‘smear test’ and involves taking a small

sample of cells from the surface of the cervix. You are being offered a repeat test as we have become aware that the technique used by the healthcare professional to take your last test may not have adequately sampled all of the cervix. 

What was the problem with my last test?

The result of your last test was considered and reported normal as no abnormal changes were seen in the cells sent to the laboratory. However, if the sample did not include cells from all parts of the cervix, there is a small possibility that an area of abnormal cells may not have been included in the sample.

How did you identify this issue?

This issue was identified within GP practice through good vigilance and monitoring processes of the test results coming back from the laboratory. 

Who will take my repeat test?

Your repeat test will be taken by an experienced GP or practice nurse who is skilled at taking smears. 

How do I organise a repeat screening test?

Your letter will explain how to contact the Practice to make an appointment for your repeat test. The Practice will make every effort to give you an appointment for this as quickly as possible. 

When can I expect to get the result of my repeat screening test?

You will receive your result within two weeks of your screening test.

Is there a chance my repeat test will show an abnormal result?

There is a small chance that your repeat test may show some abnormal changes in the cells that line the cervix. However, it is important to remember that 9 out of 10 women will have a normal result from a smear test. Where abnormal changes are found in cells, most of these do not lead to cancer and can be easily and successfully treated. 

How do I get more information?

If you have any immediate concerns you can contact the GP Practice on the number given on your letter and ask to speak to a member of staff. You will also be able to discuss the issue in more detail with the GP or practice nurse when you attend your appointment for your repeat test.
